+442075096480 Tel

06 June 2023

H.E. António Guterres Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Dear Secretary-General,

Teck Resources Limited ("Teck") has been a participant of the United Nations Global Compact since 2007. Headquartered in Canada, we are also members of the Global Compact Network Canada. We recently established a new subsidiary and office in London, England with the purpose of engaging local and international stakeholders on critical minerals, responsible mining and ESG. With that in mind, we wish to become members of the UN Global Compact Network UK.

I am pleased to confirm that Teck Resources (UK) Limited ("Teck UK"), as a subsidiary of Teck, supports the Ten Principles of the United Nations Global Compact on human rights, labour, environment, and anticorruption. With this communication, we express our ongoing commitment to making the UN Global Compact and its principles part of the strategy, culture and day-to-day operations of our company, and to engaging in collaborative projects which advance the broader development goals of the United Nations, particularly the Sustainable Development Goals. Through our parent company, Teck UK will uphold this commitment to our stakeholders and the general public.

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the UN Global Compact is the annual submission of a Communication on Progress (CoP) that describes our company's efforts to implement the Ten Principles. We support public accountability and transparency, and therefore our parent company Teck commits to continue reporting on progress.

This includes: the completion of the online questionnaire of the Communication on Progress by Teck through which we will disclose our company's continuous efforts to integrate the Ten Principles into our business strategy, culture and daily operations, and contribute to United Nations goals, particularly the Sustainable Development Goals.

Teck UK looks forward to actively engaging with UN Global Compact as a subsidiary of Teck.

Sincerely yours,

Katie Fedosenko Director, ESG Engagement